
Dayton High School 
SBDM Minutes 
July 28, 2016 

 
Principal Ryan Kellinghaus called the July 28th meeting to order at 4:05 pm in the Dayton High School Library.  
Members present included:  Barb Lund, Angela Gonzalez, Angie Buschle, Erin Goetz, and Ryan Kellinghaus.    
 
Angie Buschle made a motion to accept the agenda.  Barb Lund seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Erin Goetz made a motion to accept the June minutes. Barb Lund seconded the motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Good News Items   

 The Summer Program has gone well.  The attendance has not been what we hoped, but the students 
attending have stated how much they have enjoyed it.  The Wilds Field Trip had 49 students attend and 
they thought it was great.  The West Side Story is the final field trip of the Summer Program.   
 

Public Comment  

 None 
 

Committee Reports 

 None, the next Committee Report is the Special Education Department in September.  The Committee 
Report dates will be in the Teacher’s Handbook.   

      
Student Achievement 

 We reviewed the Program Review Data.  The only area we went down in was World Language and it 
was because we only offer Spanish, we need to offer multiple foreign languages.  We talked about 
Rosetta Stone or DuoLingu as a possibility for additional languages. 

 
Budget Report 

 We went over the Budget and the money for the Departments.  We discussed changing the Teacher’s 
money to only Department money or the other way around to try and get the money spent more on a 
timely manner.  It was decided to leave things the way they are, and stress the time line on spending 
the money.  Maybe setting the deadline for Department money earlier, to give the Council more time 
to spend remaining money before it goes back to the Board. 

 The Movie License was discussed and decided to table it until we could check into it further. 
 
New Business 

 Mr. Kellinghaus brought up Section VI, item B of the SBDM Bylaws about the posting of Meetings.  He 
wants to take out posting in the Teacher’s Work Room and replace it with posting it on our Web Site.  Mr. 
Kellinghaus also mentioned item C about notification of Special Meeting to include notification by e-mail 
Erin Goetz made a motion to approve the change.  Angie Buschle seconded the motion.  The motion 
carried.  

 Mr. Kellinghaus also discussed a policy about Public Comments.  He had talked to a Superintendent from 
another school, and will get a copy of their policy and bring it to the next meeting.  We can review it and 
see if we want to make it a policy of ours. 
 
Angie Buschle made a motion to extend the meeting.  Angela Gonzalez seconded the motion.  The motion 
carried. 
 

 We set the dates for the next five months of Site Base Meetings:  August 24, September 28, October 26, 
November 16 and December 21.  Barb Lund made a motion to accept the dates.  Angie Buschle seconded 
the motion.  The motion carried. 
 
Angie Buschle made a motion to adjourn.  Barb Lund seconded the motion.  The motion carried.  Mr. 
Kellinghaus adjourned the meeting at 5:50 p.m. 


